Minutes of the 2008 Fall Meeting

Northeast Regional Organization of the National Speleological Society

Central Bridge, NY

Sunday, September 14, 2008
Attendance:  Officers:  Chair Alan Traino 52270RE; Vice Chair Peter Youngbaer 16161RE and 33 cavers
Roll Call:

Boston Grotto:  Steve Stokowski  14425RE
Central Connecticut Grotto:  Norm Berg, 18567RL

Central New Jersey Grotto:  absent
Helderberg Hudson Grotto:  Mike Martuscello 43455RE
Met Grotto:  Alan Traino 52270RE
Niagara Frontier Grotto:  Paul Allen 59611RE
Northern New Jersey Grotto: Art Rafferty  30610RE
Rensselaer Outing Club:  Mike Chu 50359RE
Shawangunk Catskill Area Grotto:  absent

Syracuse University Outing Club:  Keluo Yao  58384RE
Vermont Cavers Association:  Ken Moore 42150RE
C.A.S.Que:  Michel Gagnon 44490RE
Independent Members:  Ernst Kastning 8606RL
Alan Traino opened the meeting by thanking  HHG, Christa Hay and Sue Warzek for hosting another successful NRO.  Alan announced that there were 117 people in attendance.
Treasurer’s Report:


Mike Nardacci had sent a report that the NRO account had $2,897.00 in it (not counting this weekend).

New Business:  

Bill Folsom, Treasurer of the Northeastern Cave Conservancy, gave an update on the fundraising toward the purchase of Merlin’s Cave.  Total purchase price, including survey and closing costs, will be about $95,000.  The property is over 34 acres and contains two caves, plus other karst features.  Thom Engel issued a $3,000 challenge grant, offering to match up to that amount of other donations.  At the NSS Convention in Florida, Dick Blenz issued a $10,000 matching grant.
Chuck Porter reported that the Bentley family has decided to donate Bentley’ Cave to the NCC.  A parking area, trail, and kiosk will be constructed once a survey is complete, as the cave parcel will be carved out of a larger piece of land.  

Alan reported that the NCC auction the previous evening had netted $846.00, a very good night.
Steve Millett moved that the NCC donate $500 for the purchase of Merlin’s (which would be matched).  Andrew Foord seconded.  Alan moved to amend the amount to $1,000 (which would leverage another $1,000 in match).  Seconded by Ernst Kasting. Motion passed 8 in favor, 1 opposed (BG), and 2 abstentions (NFG and SUOC).

Norm Berg announced he was stepping down as web master for the NRO, and that Mike Chu is willing to take on the duties.  The crowd thanked Norm for having done this for several years, and Mike for his willingness to take it on.
The Vermont Cavers Association was asked if it would host the Spring NRO.  Peter Youngbaer mentioned that the VCA was also hosting an Orientation to Cave Rescue (OCR) the first weekend in May, and that may be too much to take on.  However, the VCA agreed to look into it.

Mike Warner reminded the gathering that there were still slots available for the upcoming OCR here in NY.

Steve Millet moved to adjourn, seconded by Art Rafferty.  Passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Youngbaer
